
Isle of Palms – Shoal Management Project 

Addendum #1 – Responses to Questions- March 24, 2025 
 
1. What will the earliest and latest times you will be allowed to work. M-F and Sat and Sun.  No 

work will occur prior to 5am or after 9pm on any day.  Work may be completed between these 
hours. 

2. Will you be allowed to work on Memorial day?  Yes 

3. Will the city assist with crowd control on the beach?  The City will provide public safety 
personnel to aid with crowd control; however, Contractor should utilize cones and signage to 
identify construction areas. 

4. What will be the daily access point be for employees?  The main construction access for 
heavy equipment is at 53rd Ave.  Personal vehicles and small equipment may access the 
beach via the access point near station 262+00 and just west of the Property Owners Beach 
House Near station 278+00. Parking spaces here are limited to about four vehicles, so 
coordination will need to occur to find places for more parking if necessary.  

5. Can you park equipment on the dry sand beach adjacent to the work area.  Yes, though 
equipment should avoid vegetation to the extent practicable.  Contractor may be required to 
replace damaged vegetation. 

6. What will the access be for getting fuel and other needed supplies onto the beach?  Fuel 
containers may be stored on the beach with appropriate containment measures, or adjacent 
to the beach access path at 53rd Ave.  Additional areas may be made available for staging 
within Wild Dunes and/or on City-owned property on the island.   

7. Will the city provide a dumpster for sandbags?  No, contractor shall provide dumpsters as part 
of the bid. 

8. Do all the sandbags have to be removed?  Example, if they are totally buried?  All sandbags 
are required to be removed.  Contractor shall excavate to a depth and width necessary to 
confirm that the general footprint of the bags has been cleared.   

9. What is the anticipated date for the Notice to Proceed (NTP) being issued?  The City 
anticipates providing a NTP by 1 April 2025.   
 

10. Are there any beach driving restrictions in place by the Town of Isle of Palms or other 
governing associations?  There are no beach driving restrictions; however, vehicles and 
equipment should avoid the dry sand beach and dune areas.  Traffic should run along the 
upper intertidal beach if possible.  Efforts should be made to minimize the overall footprint of 
vehicular traffic and utilized dedicated haul routes when transferring sand from the harvest 
area to the fill areas. 


